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December 2019 

Our December meeting is: The Christmas Dinner is Tuesday 

December 3rd 6:30 PM at Ponderosa, 1919 Lincolnway East in Goshen, 

The Chapter will pay for the buffet and a drink for all chapter members.   
You are welcome to bring spouses or guests @ $15 each person, payable 
to Jerry at the meal.  

Do you have to upgrade for ADSB mandate? as I’m 
writing this you have 41 days left.  

Dues for 2020 –  
See Jerry Hochstetler to pay for your membership for 2020 

Aviation humor: 
We have clearance, Clarence. 
Roger, Roger.  
What's our vector, Victor? 
 

https://www.facebook.com/EAAChapter938/
mailto:Byron@psapservice.com
mailto:richmeyer@gmail.com
mailto:olen@bjsimpressions.com
mailto:HostetlerJerry@gmail.com
mailto:luscomb8@ligtel.com
mailto:olen@bjsimpressions.com
mailto:hipoint@bnin.net
mailto:olen@bjsimpressions.com


News 

 
The Christmas dinner was discussed.  The date of Tuesday, Dec 3rd, was received without objections. 
  
The Goshen Ponderosa is currently closed for renovations.  A Chinese place in Dunlop was mentioned as a possible 
venue.  It has a more private dining room we could use.  At least one person wondered if non-Chinese menu items 
were available.   
  
Byron said he would see what was available, make a decision, and let everyone know via email. 
  
The Hanger-over party Jan 1st was also discussed.  We have no formal meeting scheduled before then.  We could use 
the big hanger as usual, or if Olen's hanger is ready and he is interested we could use his hanger.  Most people agreed 
to serve in the roles they have in the past, but we will pass a signup sheet at the Christmas dinner to confirm.  Menu as 
in the past:  Sloppy Joes and Brats supplied by the club, and carry-in desserts and salads. 
  
Jake Logan reported Lowell had inspected their Sonex.  Arden Adamson has been trying to assist Lowell with 
paperwork.  Lowell reportedly is not going to do more inspections, at least for the EAA community at large.  He may be 
willing to work with Chapter members with Arden's help. 
  
Carol O'brien reported on CAP activities, and thanked Byron for presenting a training session on Sectional Charts to the 
cadets.  She would be happy if other club members would willing to teach a class on some aspect of aeronautical 
knowledge. 
  
Somebody mentioned that Channel 28-5 (Over-the-air, South Bend) had aviation shows for several hours on Sunday 
mornings.   
  
We watched the November EAA chapter video.  There was a mention of the Jay scholarships of $10,000 for flight 
training for teenagers.  Applications are due before January 1st, forms are available on the EAA web site.  A chapter 
can recommend a young person for a scholarship.  The members in attendance agreed that the chapter officers could 
speak for the chapter if someone from the area makes an application.   
  
There are significant flight training discounts available for CAP cadets, up to 30%. 
  
The meeting adjourned at about 3 pm. 

Wednesday Jan. 1st Chapter 938 New Years Day flyin  10:00 am – 1:00 pm 



News 

 
Don Muhlnicker Jr  Dec 2nd  
Randy Acker  Dec 4th  
Sara Wagar  Dec 11th  
Russell Parish  Dec 14th  
Bob Lutes  Dec. 18th  
Ronald Telschow  Dec 23rd  
Lloyd Turner  Dec 30th  
 
 

 
Arden Adamson – Pietenpol  
Byron Smith – Mini Max  
Paul Beachy – Falconaire/Jodel  
Norm Bontrager – Rans S6  
Olen Borkholder – Hanger,  Flightstars  

Do you have a gifts? of course you do and we all have unique talents and gifts. We are 
actively seeking people for employment who want to use those gifts and talent.  
We have the following positions ready to fill,  
The Pay is absolutely outstanding with great benefits!! 

Positions available: 
1. Secretary 
2. Newsletter Editor (creating issues like this) 
3. Web Editor/Social Media  
We might be tapping you on the shoulder if you don’t actively seek to fill these 
positions which is not necessary if you just step right forward. 


